Munson Township Zoning Commission Meeting

Minutes of July 20, 2015

Chair Dennis Medica called the meeting to order at 7:01pm, with Lenore Pikus, Sandy Schultz and James Tekavec present. Also present were Zoning Inspector, Tim Kearns and Secretary Kristen Bluemmel.

The Pledge of Allegiance was said.

James Tekavec moved and Sandy Schultz seconded to approve the minutes of May 12, 2015 as written, motion carried.

OTHER BUSINESS

The board discussed the current activity surrounding the legalization of marijuana in Ohio. The board indicated that if the legalization of marijuana is passed in Ohio, the Zoning Board may want to consider addressing it in the Zoning Resolution.

<u>CORRESPONDENCE</u> - Zoning Bulletin Issues – 6/10, 6/25 and 7/10

The board reviewed the renewal for the Zoning Bulletins.

Dennis Medica moved and James Tekavec seconded to request an encumbrance of \$348.00 for renewal of the Zoning Bulletins.

ZONING INSPECTOR'S REPORT

The Zoning Inspector indicated that there has been no further activity on the electronic sign at a business on Route 44 near the hospital. The original sign has been removed.

The Zoning Inspector reviewed a BZA case regarding the construction of a deck on Overlook Road. A BZA case regarding a pool and fence on Lake Road was also presented by the Zoning Inspector.

The Zoning Board reviewed the current language in the Zoning Resolution and determined that the language in the Zoning Resolution adequately addresses in-law suites.

The next scheduled meeting is Monday, August 24, 2015 at 7:00 pm.

James Tekavec made a motion and Dennis Medica seconded to adjourn the meeting at 8:40pm.

Dennis Medica, Chair

Kristen Bluemmel, Secretary